April 13, 2021

The regular monthly meeting of the Tyrone Town Board was held on the above
date in the Town Hall and was called to order by Supervisor Desrochers at 7:00 pm.

Meeting opened with the Pledge to the Flag.

Present: Supervisor; Town Clerk: Councilpersons: Perry, Sevier and Allen;
Councilperson Eyer-Excused; and Highway Superintendent.

A copy of the March 9, 2021 minutes were furnished to Board Members.

**Motion by Allen, second by Perry to accept the minutes. Carried unanimously.
Supervisor Desrochers read aloud the balances to the Town's bank accounts.
After review of the Financial Reports by Board Members:

**Motion by Sevier, second by Allen to accept reports of the checking account for
the  General Fund. Carried unanimously.

**Motion by Allen, second by Perry to accept reports of the checking account for
the  Highway Fund. Carried unanimously.

**Motion by Sevier, second by Perry to accept reports of the Trust & Agency *
account. Carried unanimously.

After review of the Abstracts by Board Members:

**Motion by Allen, second by Perry to approve payment of bills on the General
Abstract. Carried unanimously.

**Motion by Perry, second by Allen to approve payment of bills on the Highway *
Abstract. Carried unanimously.

No Resolutions

New Business:

(1) Supervisor Desrochers reported that he and Cartha Conklin participated in a
Z0OOM meeting earlier today addressing the State's 2021 budget and how it affects
local municipalities, including State funding to local Highway Dept's. and the legalization
of cannabis. Each Municipality will have to decide to accept all, some or none of
the = Law by December 31, 2021.

(2) Town Clerk: Deborah Tyler read aloud her monthly report. She also said her



2021 tax collection season is winding down and she is prepared to settle-up with the
County.

(3) Justice Clerk: Not present and no report furnished.
(4) Fire Department: Bill Meehan read aloud their monthly report.

(5) Other: Joe Sevier asked of Highway Superintendent, Matt Stiles, about a
reduction of the speed limit going out of Town, beyond the Dollar General. Matt
explained that as it is a County Road, it would be up to the County Highway
Superintendent to make that decision.

(6) Code Officer: Not present.

(7) Highway Superintendent: Matt asked of the Board for approval to purchase a
1996 - 86" roller which he recently learned of and has inspected for the price of
$17,000.00.

**Motion by Allen, second by Sevier to approve Matt purchasing this equipment.
Carried unanimously.

Matt also briefly discussed a "new build" being done on a seasonal road, and the
addtitional demands this poses for the Highway Dept., with requests for earlier road
maintenance than is normally scheduled each season.

(8) Planning Board: Not present.

(9) County Legislature: Mark Rondinaro reported that he did not yet have the
March sales tax revenue figures, but did update us on where they are at in comparison to
this  same time in 2020.

(10) Lakes Association: Cartha Conklin reported that they will be holding their
first Board meeting of the season on April 17, 2021 in the Town Hall at 10:00 am. This
meeting is open to the public.

Noo further business.
**Motion by Allen, second by Perry to adjourn at 7:30 pm. Carried unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
Deborah L. Tyler

Town Clerk



